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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

On 5 May 2025 suspected mould was raised by a staff member in the library at Tullimbar Public 
School.  An independent hygienist was engaged to inspect the area, provide advice and undertake 
sample testing. Clearance was provided to continue using the library as the inspection confirmed no 
visible mould was detected.   

In addition to the testing, we have arranged for a building inspection and report to be undertaken to 
investigate any potential water leaks or condensation occurring in this building. 

Once the testing and building report is received, we will undertake any recommended remedial 
work as advised by the independent hygienist.  

Remediation work, if required, will include an environmental clean of the area with air cleaner 
machines in place. We will keep the community notified once further information and testing results 
are received.  

If required, all work involving mould will take place during school hours, with appropriate safety 
measures in place. 

Please be aware of the preventative measures as advised by NSW Health's mould factsheet to help 
avoid mould growth and follow these steps as best you can.  

These measures include maximising natural ventilation where possible by opening windows and 
doors and using mechanical ventilation such as dehumidifiers as needed. 

The health, safety and wellbeing of all members of our school and the local community are our 
highest priorities.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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